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As an intellectual discipline as well as a political and theoretical 
intervention in contemporary literary and cultural studies, postcolonial 
studies has been firmly established in Anglo-American academic institutions, 
and more so in departments of English. However, “the postcolonial” as a key 
term in postcolonial studies has remained complex and might continue to 
evolve conceptually with the expanding concerns of the practitioners in the 
field. The complexity of “the postcolonial” arises from issues such as 
whether the umbrella terms ‘colonial’ and ‘postcolonial’ could be treated as 
two binary and chronologically distinct periods when we are dealing with 
heterogeneous historicities of colonization and decolonization; whether 
politically ex-colonized African countries, Australia, Bangladesh, Canada, 
Caribbean countries, India, Malaysia, Malta, New Zealand, Pakistan, 
Singapore, South Pacific Island countries, Sri Lanka and the USA are now all 
equally postcolonial. In short, what is postcolonial? Besides, in an age 
which is now broadly fashioned as one of globalization, shouldn’t we say 
goodbye to postcolonialism and turn to focus on globalism?

 In this course, we will venture to address the aforementioned fundamental 
issues. We will investigate a moderate number of recent critical essays and 
discuss what their authors mean or assume when they use the term 
“postcolonial” among other closely related concepts such as “colonial,” 
“anti-colonial,” “neo-colonial,” and “decolonization.” Critics whose works 
might be considered in this investigation include Aijaz Ahmad, Kwame Anthony 
Appiah, Bill Ashcroft, Gareth Griffiths, and Helen Tiffin, Deepika Bahri, 
Stuart Hall, Peter Hulme, Anne McClintock, Vijay Mishra and Bob Hodge, Ella 
Shohat, Ngugi wa Thiong’o, etc. We will argue over the relevance of the 
concept of the postcolonial in our time and straighten out a little its 
conceptual complexity in juxtaposition with the concepts of globalism, 
multiculturalism, and cosmopolitanism. We will then examine the idea of the 
postcolonial—whatever it turns out to be after a rigorous rethinking—in terms 
of the texts chosen for class discussion which will probably include those by 
Salman Rushdie, Arundhati Roy, J. M. Coetzee, Nadine Gordimer, Chinua Achebe, 
Ben Okri, Derek Walcott, V. S. Naipaul, Earl Lovelace, Harold Pinter, Thomas 
Babington Macaulay, Edward Said, Homi Bhabha, Gayatri Chakravorty Spivak, 
Benita Parry, etc.

Students taking this course will present in class weekly response papers (1-2 
pages) on assigned readings and final research project proposals (5 pages 
each, with an annotated bibliography) for discussion.


